
Passport Camp • Summer 2025

Dear Families,

Welcome to Summer 2025 at Passport Camp! The staff and I are looking forward to a wonderful
summer with your child(ren).

Please find some introductory information about camp below. You will begin to receive
information about camp in early June, including field trip information and permission slips.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out!

Kind Regards,
Gina Ferraioli
Passport Camp Director

Communication:
Please be sure to check your email frequently for updates and notices from camp. I will use
the email you have included on your UltraCamp registration. Please be sure that this is an
email address that you regularly check.

What to Bring:
Campers should wear comfortable clothes and sturdy footwear (sneakers and socks are
highly recommended) as they will be participating in a variety of activities throughout the day.
We are asking that each child bring a tote bag or backpack that they will carry with them
throughout the day. This bag should contain:

● Cold water bottle (we can refill throughout the day)
● Sunscreen

Please put your child’s name on all items brought to camp, as things can be misplaced during
the day. Please do not allow your child to wear flip-flops or sneakers with wheels, for safety
reasons.

Kent Place cannot be held responsible for personal items brought to camp. Please do not
allow your child to bring objects of great value.

Cell Phones:
Campers will be required to leave their cell phones in the camp office while they are attending
classes and participating in activities. Campers may only use their cell phone with permission
from camp staff.

Lunch & Snack Info:
Campers will receive at least one nut-free snack daily. If your child has severe allergies or
dietary restrictions they are welcome to bring their own snack. Lunch is provided in our Dining
Hall each day. Information will be sent in advance if money is needed for lunch on a field trip.



Carpools/Alternate Pick Up/Extended Care:
If your child will be part of a carpool or is going home with someone that does not usually pick
them up, please inform us, in writing (via email), of your arrangement. We are able to walk
older siblings to younger siblings at their camps for one pick up. This request must be made in
writing.

If your child is in need of Extended Care (morning or afternoon) please contact me directly for
drop in rates and procedures (ferraiolig@kentplace.org).

What happens at Passport Camp?
Passport campers will participate in specialized groups activities (such as painting, pickleball
or STEM challenges) as well as Senior Camp classes. There is at least one field trip each
week in addition to a trip for ice cream each week. Passport campers also participate in a
variety of community service activities on and off campus.

Passport campers are encouraged to participate in All Camp Spirit Days, but are not required
to.

Nurse:
We will have a nurse on campus for health needs and emergencies. Please be sure to bring
in any medications along with a doctor’s order on the first day of camp and speak with our
nurse in the Primary School. Please contact the nurse with any health/medication questions
or concerns (loverns@kentplace.org).
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